
FAST Meeting
January 17, 2024 @ 6:00 pm

FASD Board Room

Attendance: Missy Kearchner, Laura Fisher, Meredith Lawler, Beth Weishaar, and 
April Taylor

 Meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm
 November 2023 meeting minutes were approved by Missy Kearchner and 

Laura Fisher

Treasurer’s report and other financial matters
 Treasurer Fisher gave out printed statements of the treasurer’s report. Report 

was reviewed and approved. Total balance is $42,865.62 ($11,957.26 in 
checking, $27,908.36 in savings, and $3,000 in scholarship funds)

 After discussion, it was decided FAST will send a letter to Fairfield Lions 
club with information about FAST (mission, etc.) and a request to donate 
brown bag meals for away games (for all sports) when the destination is far 
(York, Kennerdell, etc.)

 FAST received a request to assist in paying for t-shirts for the high school 
girls soccer team after they played in the 2023 YAIAA Girls Soccer 
Tournament. FAST will be giving $570 toward the shirts

 $1,500 raised from the FAST concessions held during football season will be 
donated to the Class of 2025

 $568 raised from pull tabs (rip off tickets) during bingo (held by the Class of 
2026) will be donated to the Class of 2026

Old Business
 Concessions—

o Still need volunteers for games on January 25, January 27, and 
February 7

o Need a refill on ketchup
o Discussion of whether FAST wants to continue to serve pizza and, if 

not, what could be served as an alternative. FAST Board decided to 
table this discussion until the spring after winter concessions is over

 Admissions pricing—
o For the remainder of the 2024 winter season, FAST pricing for 

admission into games will be as follows:



 $5 for adults
 $3 for students
 Free admission for any student with a Fairfield student ID

New Business
 FAST Board positions—Vice President is available immediately
 $500 checks will be mailed to the FAST scholarship winners who submitted 

their Fall semester transcripts (all scholarship winners, except for Andrew 
Koons, submitted transcripts)

Next Steps
 President Kearchner asked all in attendance to start thinking about 

fundraising ideas. In the past, FAST has discussed or done fundraisers such 
as a chicken BBQ, pull tabs (rip off tickets), bingo, etc.

 There was discussion about the upcoming Athletic Banquet in May 2024. 
President Kearchner asked all in attendance to think about gift ideas for 
senior athletes. In the past, FAST has given seniors jars with candy, pins, 
lanyards, etc. There was also discussion about medals for athletes competing 
in 12 seasons of sports (a fall, winter, and spring sport during all four years 
of high school).

 The next FAST meeting will be held on February 21, 2024, at 6:30 pm in 
the Board Room.

 The meeting was concluded at 7:00 pm


